# **Corvettes of Berkshire**

### **January 2009 Newsletter**

The January annual meeting was held @ Misty Moonlight Diner and was called to order @ 7:45 p.m. by President Lou Rocha with 11 members present.

#### **Election of Officers:**

There were no nominations from the floor, so the members voted to instruct the Secretary to cast one vote for each of the officers nominated at the December meeting and they were elected unanimously.

Officers for 2009 are:

President Lou Rocha Vice-President Ted Kaufman Secretary Lew Sharp

Treasurer Joanne Lamoureux

Directors Jim Contenta

Butch Eddy Dave Johnson Mike Purcell Gary Sharp

### **Past Activities:**

The Christmas Party at the Skyline Country Club in Lanesboro was a success as usual. 21 people attended and enjoyed good food, socialization and a few danced to the music provided by a DJ.

\$200 from the club members was donated to the Santa Toy Fund.

### **Future Activities:**

The members voted to hold the 2009 Christmas Party again at the Skyline Country Club in Lanesboro. Mike Purcell will make the arrangements.

#### **Club Formalities:**

Mike Purcell volunteered to be responsible for all of the Club's annual reports for the State and the members voted that project to him.

The Board of Directors presented a By-Law change for consideration of the members. The change is as follows:

Change Article Three, Section One, (b) to read: ASSOCIATE MEMBER: a spouse or significant other of an active member. The associate member shall be entitled to all of the rights of the active member.

After some discussion, the change was approved unanimously.

There will be a Board of Directors meeting January 20, 2009 @ 7:00 p.m. at the Misty Moonlight Diner in Pittsfield.

# **Treasurer's Report:**

December 2008 income was \$1,485.00 and expense was \$1,540.00. Balance on hand December, 2008 was \$2,625.88.

# **Raffle Winner:**

Don Lamoureux won \$9.00.

The next regular meeting will be February 4, 2009 at the Misty Moonlight Diner. The meeting starts at 7:30, but if you wish to eat prior to the meeting, please be there to order by 6:30 so the meeting can start on time.

The meeting was adjourned @ 8:35 p.m.

Lew Sharp, Secretary